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            A Woman of Faith 
 

You can almost hear the chuckle.  It is not mentioned, but I always                              

imagine that Jesus smiles or even laughs as he delivers the line, ‘Woman, 
you have great faith.’  Today’s gospel recounts an usual exchange                        

between Jesus and the unnamed Canaanite woman who challenges him.  
She has seen what Jesus can do, she has faith, and she is advocating for 

her daughter.  She is persistent, shouting out to Jesus and apparently 
also badgering the disciples, to the point where they plead with Jesus to 

‘give her what she wants’.   
 

Jesus’ rebuke seems shockingly unkind: ‘It is not fair to take the                        
children’s food and throw it to the house-dogs’.  But the woman doesn’t give up.  It is a 

matter of justice for her, as is evident in her witty response about the dogs getting the 
scraps from the master’s table.  ‘Good for her!’ - we feel like cheering.   
1 

It’s a strange story, with Jesus at first appearing cold in his response to the woman.  But 

as we know, he has a tendency to test his followers.  His disciples, who know him well and 
have seen lots of miracles, often fall short.  But this woman passes with flying colours.       

Jesus can see that she is a person of strong faith, clever and determined.  She is not easily 
dismissed. In allowing her to state her case, Jesus also presents a challenge to the                           

religious and social status quo.  This pagan woman (Jesus’ reference to ‘house—dogs’ tell 
us a lot about her status) exhibits more faith than his own disciples.   
 

Jesus does not want us to be silent, compliant or complacent.  He rejoices in those who are 
brave and persistent, and eager to challenge the injustices they see around them - those 

who have the gift of changing minds and hearts.  We might call it the gift of prophecy.  

 

             Triona Doherty, Intercom magazine 
 

Give us persistence, O Lord, that your will may be done.  

 
 

 

_______________________________________________________________  

 
 

This weekend we celebrate the Feast of the Assumption of Our Lady 
into Heaven.  Through the life and example of Mary, we are given a 

model of how to follow Jesus.  We are also offered a role model of 

what God would like to do in and through the life of every                     
believer.  As Mary was called by her name, so too are you and I.  As 

she became a missionary disciple and shared her Good News, you 
and I are called to and be the same.  Just as she remained faithful to 

Jesus when others didn’t, so too are we.  As Mary pointed to and led 
people to Jesus, we are called to do likewise.  Like Mary, we too are 

called to stand at the cross.  We too are called to be filled with the Holy Spirit and to                      
become missionary disciples in and for our world today.  From the moment of the                            

Annunciation to Pentecost, Mary remained faithful to her initial yes and to what God asked 
of her.  This is her greatness.  This is the example she offers us.  Like Mary, we are called 

and invited to bear Christ in the world today through our words, actions and the quality of 
our daily lives and then live in the hope of eternal life with God, Mary and all the saints. 
 

Loving and life-giving God, with Mary we too praise your name and all that you 
have done and do for us.  Hear our prayers, so that following her faithful                            

example, we may also share Jesus with the world through what we say, do and 
how we live our daily lives, Amen.  (Br Michael Moore OMI) 



We welcome people back to the public celebration of the Eucharist in the 
three churches of our parish. For those who prefer to do so, we invite you 

to join us via webcam in Three Patrons’ Parish by watching our live 

streaming which can be viewed online at churchservices.tv/pennyburn, 
churchservices.tv/carnhill, churchservices.tv/galliagh or the parish                   

website at www.threepatrons.org/webcam.  Please note change of Mass 

times to facilitate fair distribution of people attending Masses. We                       
encourage you to use the three churches of our parish to ensure                             

adherence to social distancing regulations. 
 

 

ST PATRICK’S CHURCH, PENNYBURN  

Sunday 16th August - Twentieth Sunday of the Year 

6.00 pm: (Sat) Vigil; 8.00 am, 10.00 am & 12 noon: Mass 

Monday - Friday   

7.30 am: Mass; 9.40 am: Rosary; 10.00 am: Mass  

Saturday   
9.40 am: Rosary; 10.00 am: Mass 

Sunday 23rd August - Twenty First Sunday of the Year 
6.00 pm: (Sat) Vigil; 8.00 am, 10.00 am & 12 noon: Mass 
 

ST BRIGID’S CHURCH, CARNHILL  
Sunday 16th August - Twentieth Sunday of the Year 

6.00 pm: (Sat) Vigil; 10.30 am & 12.30 pm: Mass 

Monday - Friday 
9.00 am: Mass followed by Rosary 

Sunday 23rd August - Twenty First Sunday of the Year 
6.00 pm: (Sat) Vigil; 10.30 am & 12.30 pm: Mass 
 

ST JOSEPH’S CHURCH, GALLIAGH  
Sunday 16th August - Twentieth Sunday of the Year 

7.00 pm: (Sat) Vigil; 9.00am & 11.00 am: Mass 

Monday - Friday 

11.00 am: Mass followed by Rosary (*subject to change week 17th-21st August.) 

Please visit the Franciscan Friars’ facebook ‘derryfranciscans’ for their schedule.  

Sunday 23rd August - Twenty First Sunday of the Year 
7.00 pm: (Sat) Vigil; 9.00am & 11.00 am: Mass 
 

____________________________________________________ 
 

It is very important at this time that we pray asking God for protection. Perhaps                              

individuals or families could commit to praying the Rosary each day for relief of this crisis. 
 

A Prayer in the Time of the Coronavirus by Fr Brian Grogan S.J 

Dear God, in 1879 the Apparition at Knock gave hope and courage to the 

people of Ireland in difficult times.   We ask that Our Lady may now                  
protect your beloved people from the coronavirus.  May its victims be 

strengthened by the spiritual support of the Christian community and       

restored soon to full health.  We also pray for the medical personnel who 
deal with the virus. This we ask in confidence through Christ Our Lord. Amen.                      

Our Lady of Knock, pray for us,  St Joseph, pray for us, St John the Evangelist, 

pray for us. Amen.   

_____________________________________________________________________________________- 

Face Coverings From 10th August it became mandatory to wear a face covering in a shop or 
shopping centre, or any indoor public space where it is not possible to maintain social                      

distancing. In coming to our three churches, parishioners are encouraged / invited to wear a 
face covering if they choose to do so.  The best available scientific evidence is that, when 

used correctly, wearing a face covering may reduce the spread of coronavirus droplets in               
certain circumstances, helping to protect others.   



AN ACT OF SPIRITUAL COMMUNION  

“My Jesus, I believe that you desire to make your home within me and 
that you are present in the Most Holy Sacrament of the altar.                            

I love you above all things, and I desire to receive you in my soul. 
Since I cannot at this moment receive you sacramentally, come                      

spiritually into my heart. I embrace your love as if you were already 
there, and I unite myself wholly to you. Never permit me to be                         

separated from you. Amen."    
 

                _________________________________________________________________________ 

Anniversaries Willie McCauley, Ivor Meehan, Daniel McGilloway, Liam Hanly, 

John McCallion, Jack McLaughlin, Charles Brown, Rosemary McFeely, Ella Burns,                        

Paddy Tierney, Frances McBride, Alice Gibbons, Wilfred Brennan, Kathleen Deeney, 

Deeney, Nicola Jakopanec, Molly Keenan, Monica Park, Christina McDaid,                              

Martin Rodgers, Tony McCelland, Anthony Friel, Phyllis Glenn.  May they rest in peace.                                                                                                                                                                                                                 

 

Baptisms  We welcome into God’s family Aden Jane Mary O’Reilly Robb,                       

James Breslin, Eoin Tony Maultsaid James, Hope Nicell, Finn Morrison McCloskey, 
Sienna Marie Ryan, Lucy Dolores McDonald, Aodha Curran, Zack Gary Hazzlet,                  

Malachy James & Mary Kate Mailey, Aidan Joseph Wilson. 
 

 

Saints of the Coming Week  Monday Our Lady of Knock, Wednesday St John Eudes, 

priest,  Thursday St Bernard, abbot and doctor of the Church, Friday St  Pius X, pope,                  
Saturday The Queenship of the Blessed Virgin Mary    
 

St John Eudes  Father, you chose the priest John Eudes to preach the infinite riches of 

Christ.  By his teaching and example, help us to know You better and live faithfully in the 
light of His gospels.  Grant this through Christ, our Lord, Amen.   

 

O most benevolent and most merciful Heart of Jesus, imprint in our hearts a perfect                    
image of your great mercy, so that we may fulfil the commandment You gave us:                       

“Be merciful as your Father is merciful”. St John Eudes                    

 

 

________________________________________________________________ 
 

 

Anniversary Masses and Prayers  If you wish to have an anniversary Mass offered                   
or a Mass or prayers offered for any intention, please email the parish offices                               

at stpatricks@threepatrons.org or stbrigids@threepatrons.org or phone                                        
the parochial houses at St. Patrick’s (028 71262360) or St. Brigid’s (028 71351261).                                                                   

__________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Supporting Your Parish Thank you for your ongoing generosity to the offertory                        
collection through envelope, standing order, online payments and the ‘donate’ button on 

our parish website.  Thanks also to those who have returned Gift Aid declaration forms.  
Your support is greatly appreciated.  Boxes are available in our three churches to                        

return your parish envelopes.  If you require information about any of the above          
methods of supporting Three Patrons Parish, please contact the parish office - 

stpatricks@threepatrons.org or 028 71262360.  The bank account details for Three                    

Patrons’ Parish are: sort code: 90 49 74; account number: 51442271.   
 

________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Readings for Sunday 23rd August, Twenty First Sunday of the Year                          

1st Reading: Isaiah 22: 19-23; Responsorial Psalm: Psalm 137: 1-3, 6,8;                      
2nd Reading: Romans 11:33-36; Gospel:  Matthew 16:13-20 

 

Readings for Sunday 23rd August The first reading St Peter was not the first                             

person in the Bible whose authority was symbolized by keys. Here, Eliakim, the royal 
steward, hears the Lord saying to him that the key of the House of David will be placed             

on his shoulder. The second reading St Paul, having applied all his insight and                             
intelligence to the question of the relationship between the people of the covenant and           

the new, Christian covenant, can only conclude by hymning the wisdom of God: ‘Who 
could ever know the mind of the Lord?’ The Gospel The Lord’s second question is crucial:                               

‘But you, who do you say I am?’ As Christians, we need to be able to answer this                        
question for ourselves, and not simply report what we have heard others say.  

______________________________________________________________________________ 
 

 

 
 

Thank You We extend our thanks to those who volunteer as stewards in our three 

churches.  Thank 



Online Youth Programmes To access a wide variety of initiatives and activities by Derry 

Diocesan Youth, visit Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/DerryDiocesanYouth/                       
Instagram: https://www.instagram.com/derryyouth/.  

Derry Youth Community, a faith-based Gap Year opportunity for young adults aged               
between 18 - 25, is now open for applications for the year starting September 2020.  DYC 

offers the opportunity to live in community, to develop and be formed in faith and be                  
involved in youth ministry in parishes.  If you are interested in this Gap Year or would like 

some more information, please email dyc@derrydiocese.org. 
Precious Life invites you to sign their online petition to our elected representatives for 

the repeal of Section 9 of the NI (Exec Formation, etc) Act 2019, to restore full legal                 
protection for all unborn babies in N Ireland.  Visit https://www.citizengo.org/en-gb/

node/177408.  

The Monthly Mass Remembering and Praying with Sister Clare Crockett will be                        

celebrated today (Sunday 16th August) at 7 pm outdoors at Our Lady of Lourdes Grotto,                       
Brandywell (spiritual communion only due to pandemic).  The Mass will be streamed 

online on the Termonbacca facebook and Youtube channel. Before Mass, at 6 pm, there 

will be a blessing of a new Sister Clare mural on the gable facing the grotto.  A candle 
light rosary will take place at 6.30 pm.  Those attending are asked to adhere to social                   

distancing regulations and wear a mask. 

A New Pilgrimage on the Lough Derg Lakeshore  We are pleased to offer a new               

pilgrimage experience at the Lough Derg lakeshore in the remaining weeks of the Lough 
Derg pilgrimage season.  August dates: 18th, 22nd, 26th, 30th. September dates to                    

follow.  Spaces limited.  Booking essential.  Visit https://booking.loughderg.org/ to book.   
Take the Leap on Team 2020  Are you aged 16 - 25 and not in full time employment, 

education or training?   Want to do something positive or get out of a rut?  Finding it                  
difficult to get on top of things?  Fancy some fun along the way?  Princes Trust Team                  

Programme could be just the thing for you.  This 12 week programme which takes place 
at NW Regional College (Strand Rd and Limavady campuses), beginning in September 

2020,  will leave you better prepared for your future and provide you with a road map on 
how to get there.  It’s centred around you, increasing your confidence, motivation, self 

belief and allowing you to develop life-skills, employability, teamwork skills and so much 

more. You will work towards a nationally recognised qualification.  Special features include 
one-to-one mentoring, childcare allowance, travel costs reimbursed, benefits not affected, 

free breakfast club, no course fees, mental wellbeing and resilience training, first aid and 
healthy relationships training and much more.  Contact Sean: 07794215217 or 

Sean.curran@nwrc.ac.uk (Strand Rd) or Denis: 07527389281 or                                              
denis-mclaughlin@nwrc.ac.uk (Limavady). 

Foyle Foodbank  Now more than ever we’re here for you.  Helping local people in crisis.  
We offer food packages and general support, providing a wide range of services in a                     

welcoming environment so that individuals and families across all communities do not                    
experience hunger.  Contact us via: info@foyle.foodbank.org.uk or                                             

facebook.com/foylefoodbank.  Opening hours: Monday and Wednesday: 11 am - 3 pm. 
Foyle Hospice Ladies Only Cycle 20th - 27th Sept Registration is now open for this 

annual event.  Your cycle, your way.  Choose your own challenge or join our ‘Zwift virtual 
cycle’ on Sunday 27th September at 10 am. Complete your challenge between 20th - 27th 

September and receive a commemorative certificate for all cyclists. Registration: £10.  

Register at https://register.enthuse.com/ps/event/LadiesOnlyCycle or call 71359888. 
Growth in Prayer and Reflective Living Course, 2020 - 2021 Drumalis This one 

year course in Ignatian Spirituality takes place from September 2020 to June 2021 on 
Monday evenings and is facilitated by the Drumalis Retreat and Conference Centre,                      

Co Antrim in association with the Ignatian Spirituality Centre in Glasgow.  For more                         
information please email maura@drumalis.co.uk. Visit: https://youtu.be/I3JY2lChUU4. 

Thank You We extend our thanks to those who volunteer as stewards in our three 
churches.  Thanks also to those who clean our churches everyday and ensure they are 

safe spaces for all. 

https://www.citizengo.org/en-gb/node/177408
https://www.citizengo.org/en-gb/node/177408



